
Older People’s Council

Minutes of the General Meeting held on Tuesday 20 September 2011, 10am – 1pm, in Room B35, King’s House.
Present: 
Jack Hazelgrove, Francis Tonks, Harry Steer, Mike Bojczuk, Colin 




Vincent, Marina Murphy, John Eyles, Colin Carden


Jane Simmons (Liaison Officer), Sharmini Williams (Overview & Scrutiny Support Officer), Pam Lelliott (notes) 
NOTE: action points are indicated within the notes by bold italics.
1.        Apologies and Declarations of Interest

Apologies: Peter Terry, Val Brown, 
2. Minutes of last meeting 16  August 


Accuracy:

(11)
Annual Report: Harry is happy for his profile to stay the same as last year change to: 
Harry has re-written his profile. Change forward to foreword.
3.
Matters arising from 16 August meeting 

Pam confirmed that she had sent a copy of the minutes to Sue Howley and will continue 
to do so.

Dates for 2012, Pam to e-mail.                                                                        Action Pam
(7)
Speakers: Colin suggested that someone from City Clean should be invited to speak at 
a meeting. John to take up with City Clean.                                                    Action John 

October’s speaker: City News had published details of the AGM in the current issue 
but unfortunately had published Peter Field as the speaker instead of Bill Shelford.


Marina suggested for future meetings to invite a speaker of wider interest.


Marketing: a database/distribution list is needed to be set up for circulating information.

(12)
Jane met with a pharmacist regarding medical cards who advised that pharmacies and 
the emergency care commissioners do not use the medical cards. She has spoken with 
the Ambulance Service and A&E who did not know about the medical cards. The 
Ambulance Service advised they always look in the fridge for medication details. It was 
suggested that the card was too small for most people’s medication and that it would 
become out of date very quickly. The OPC should reflect on - What is the value of the 
card? and Who is it for? Jane will feedback on the outcome of this.


Jane suggested that volunteers could be used to help members with work in their 
areas. Marina would like to
see a pool of skilled volunteers, she knows of people who are 
willing to help.    
(13)
Following on from Marina’s presentation at the last meeting she advised that she had 
been looking at objectives for the OPC. She thought it would be good to have a list of 
objectives to speak 
about at the next OPC Open Meeting and suggested that the OPC 
had an awayday, or time set aside outside the monthly meeting to look at short/long term 
objectives. Jack suggested that possibly time could be set aside at every other monthly 
meeting to look at the Action Plan and that a small group of members could meet to 
discuss this, Mike, Harry and Francis would possibly be interested in being involved with 
this, to be arranged outside of work hours so Mike can attend. Marina is happy to 
facilitate this.


Marina felt that the photos on the front page of the Annual Report did not reflect the 
diversity of the city. She had engaged with BME groups who thought the images gave an 
overwhelming impression of old, white people, Marina passed out some photos 
showing BME images to members, Mike will put together with stock photo’s that he has 
which include images of people with disabilities and set against a Brighton & Hove 
background i.e. the pier.  


Jane suggested a discussion take place at the AGM to ask the public “Have we got this 
right” “Are they your priorities”? Elected members (MP’s and Councillors) could be 
consulted to ask what they thought, how could the OPC link with them, and what are 
the issues older people are concerned about? It would be good to engage with older 
people so they feel they have a stake in the OPC. Marina asked if the OPC had 
consulted with the public by a survey? No. 
(4)
Rottingdean Coastal, Colin is happy for Marina to take over that part of his area.  
4.
Reports from Members


Francis advised he had attended the Launch of the Academy at Falmer. He has 
become a Trustee of Age UK, as well as Baroness Joyce Gould. Age UK had been 
financially audited and found to be financially sound. Francis highlighted The Action on 
Fuel Poverty meeting on the 26 September, 10.30 in the Brighton Unitarian Church, 
guest speaker Caroline Lucas MP. 


Colin V had spoken to Francis for advice on getting involved with the LINk. He is 
concerned about the impact on older people of the Health & Social Care Bill, which is 
going to the House of Lords on the 11 October and would like to be briefed on this. He 
would also like an introduction into Adult Social Care and details of local groups in the 
area to enable him to get a feel of the opportunities to promote the OPC.










               Action Jane/Pam 


Mike had been working on the Annual Report and investigating raising funds, the 
deadline for applications for funding from the Baring Foundation is 30 September. 
Marina suggested that there may be an opening for funds from next years United 
Nations International Year of Cooperatives. 


Colin C had attended the Sheltered Housing Groups AGM at Leach Court, there had 
been no changes in the set up, Tom Whiting, Chair, Charles Penrose, Vice-Chair. He 
had also attended the Woodingdean Community Association, and may take up an 
offer from them to join their management team. 


Harry advised that he had been reaffirmed as Chair of the Bluebird Association.


Marina had met with a lot of people during the month, including GP’s, she had attended 
a CVS Equalities meeting  and had met with The House Project a charity in Saltdean. 
She had also attended a very interesting and free conference on the changing nature of 
Care in the UK, organised by Age UK. Marina is happy to pass papers from this onto 
members should they wish.   

John is looking into what the old Focus building off Sackville Road is to be used for. 
He had attended the Vallance Centre and spoken to people about the OPC, concerns 
were raised by them about the dangerous speed of the traffic down Sackville Road 
below the centre where the road curves to the left. He had also visited the Brunswick 
Older 
People’s Project and Cornerstone and had spoken about the OPC at both. He 
had attended an interesting informal meeting on Food Waste to make plans before the 
main meeting, a report is to be produced to go to Full Committee, which will be part of 
the City Transport Strategy. He had visited the C.A.B and will send OPC info to them. 
He showed members the “Safer Dorset Handbook” a community booklet, good module, 
good size, John has requested to be on their distribution list. 
5.
Chair’s Report


Pam to circulate dates of next years meeting to all.                                        Action Pam  

Jack asked members for items they would like raised at the meeting with the Council 
Leader:

· Travellers

· Older People’s Day 

· Transport

· Pollution

· Toilets

· Does the OPC have his continuing support?

6.
Bank Account for Decision

Harry offered to go into Barclays Bank to sort out signatories, which would be: Jack, Harry & Colin. Pam passed 2 Barclays cheque books to Harry and petty cash to Colin to bank.

7.
Annual Report Update & AGM Arrangements 
      
Mike distributed a draft text of the Annual Report. Colin C is happy for Marina to help 
with part of his area Rottingdean Coastal. The AR text to reflex this change.


AGM the meeting was publicised in the latest edition of City News although the speaker 
was incorrect. A basic flyer to be produced to be widely distributed. Nominations for 
Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary and Treasurer to be got back to Pam before the AGM, 
members can self-nominate. AGM agenda items to include OPC Account. It was agreed 
to keep members reports brief and of items that might be of interest to the public.
8.
Speakers, Martin Campbell, Partnerships & Development Manager NHS and Anne 
Miners, GP.


Please see attached notes.              
9.
Secretary’s Information

Scrutiny request – Green Waste, it is very difficult for older people to dispose of bulky 
and heavy items.


Mike highlighted: the Crime Stopper sticker, Fuel Poverty, the Off Shore Windfarm, the 
Stop Adult Abuse Campaign and the People’s Event in November.

Jane suggested inviting Cllr. Pete West, Cabinet Member for the Environment and 
Sustainability and Cllr. Rob Jarrett, Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care & Health to 
speak 
at a future meeting.

10.
Future Funding Opportunities    

To be put on the agenda for a future meeting.
Signed




Chair



Date 






